
 

Meeting of the Board of Warden and Burgesses 
Unapproved Minutes October 3, 2022 

THE BOROUGH OF WOODMONT 
128 Kings Highway 

Woodmont, Connecticut 06460 
 
The meeting of the Board and Burgesses of the Borough of Woodmont was held on 
Monday, October 3, 2022 at Woodmont Borough Hall. 
 
Warden Bonessi called the meeting to order at 8:01 P.M.   
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Approval of Minutes 
The Board reviewed and approved the September 19, 2022 minutes but with the addition 
of the water rescue write-up and photos to be added. 
 
Freeholders I 
Maggie Farina thanked Mallico Construction for helping with the recent flooding at the 
end of the street. 
 
Report of the Tax Collector:  
Liens need to be filed. 
Tax collection is at about 90% collected to date. 
 
Report of the Warden:  
Milford Public Works has been asked, as well as Jim Mallico, to recommend a solution on 
the pooling of water at Hawley and Warner. 
 
Report of the Constable:  
No Report. 
 
Report of the Clerk:   
Upcoming Borough Events are Yoga on October 19, Jukebox Bingo on November 10 and 
Holiday Craft Fair on December 10. 
 
Report of the Treasurer:  
Checks circulating tonight. 



 

 
 
 
Committee Reports: 
Planning and Zoning:  
No Report. 
 
Police and Safety:  
No Report. 
 
House:  
Introduced Jerry Farina who will be filling in while Jim is out. 
 
Street Lighting: 
Hawley and Dunbar streetlight was still out, Burgess Kish has heard nothing back from UI 
and an additional light is now out and has been added to his request. 
 
Beaches: 
No Report.  
 
Public Works: 
Wall and Grove drains were cleared out to help with drainage.  Clippings getting dumped 
into them seem to be part of cause of backup. 



 

 
Finance:  
Budget is due to the city for paving.  The Borough is pushing for an increase of funding. 
 
Library:  
No Report 
 
Beautification Committee:  
Flags have been taken down. 
Mums and trees have been planted. 
Working with the city to see who created the sign. 
Woodmont sign at Kings Highway will be installed the weekend of October 7th. 
 
Approval of Bills 
Bills are being sent around to be approved and checks signed. 
 
Freeholders II. 
Jerry Farina brought to the attention of the Board of the recent raising of the Italian Flag on 
September 30th at Milford City Hall in honor of Italian Heritage Month, this will now be an 
annual tradition moving forward. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:21pm 
 

Minutes taken by Rebecca Flynn 

 

 


